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Disclaimer: The MCDP, including its funding agents and affiliated partners, does not assume any responsibility for the accuracy or the 
content of this document and its potential use by third parties; nor does it endorse any particular point of view or line of research. Users of this 
document are encouraged to seek independent guidance in applying any of these resources to their activities. 

 
 
 
 
Joint Rescue Unit 
 
CONTACT 
Town of Rosthern, Town of Duck Lake, Town of Waldheim, Town of Hague, Village of Laird, Rural Municipality of Rosthern 
No. 403, Rural Municipality of Laird No. 404, Rural Municipality of Duck Lake No. 463, First Nation of Beardy’s #96 and First 
Nation of Okemasis #97 
P. 306.232.4826 
F. 306.232.5638 
E-mail. townofrosthern@sasktel.net 
Mail. Box 416, Rosthern, SK, S0K 3R0 
Project Date: 2004 (ongoing) 
 
THE PRACTICE 
The Town of Rosthern operates an emergency rescue unit to the community and surrounding area, most years at a deficit to 
the towns’ taxpayers.  When 911 emergency services became available province-wide, the service area for the Rosthern 
rescue unit increased without additional funding provided by those communities affected.  Rosthern town council felt that the 
cost of this service should not be bourne by the town alone.   
 
THE PROCESS 
In 2003, the rescue committee chairman, mayor of Rosthern and the rescue squad leader took the initiative to meet with every 
municipality and First Nation within the rescue service area.  These individuals visited each community and provided statistics 
of accidents which occurred within each municipality during the previous five year period to which the Rosthern rescue unit 
was responsible for.  At this time, financial statements were also presented to show the cost of providing this service. 
 
The Town of Rosthern wrote a letter to each municipality asking them if they would send a representative to meet and discuss 
the operation of the rescue unit as a joint venture between all municipalities and First Nations.  The municipalities that 
attended this meeting decided that the rescue unit should be a joint venture and steps to organize a joint rescue committee 
were taken.  It was determined that one member from each municipality, the rescue squad leader and the administrator from 
the Town of Rosthern would be part of the committee.  All municipalities involved decided they would split the cost of 
operating the service on a per capita basis and a set amount for capital purchases was also established.    
 
THE RESULTS 
The biggest benefit is that the Town of Rosthern can continue to provide a much needed service to residents and people 
traveling through our municipalities.  The burden of one municipality picking up all the costs for this service is now spread 
among many municipalities.  This venture has opened the doors for future joint projects and a positive working relationship 
with our neighbouring municipalities and First Nations. 
 
LESSONS LEARNED 
The Town of Rosthern learned that approaching each municipality individually and proposing a solution to the challenge was 
essential to ensuring each community realized the importance of the rescue services to their residents.  This identified the 
importance that the service provided by the Town of Rosthern had on the surrounding community and resulted in each 
municipality getting on board instead of having to ask for one large sum of money to help fund the service. 
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